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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the on-line virtual meeting of the Recreation & Community Services Committee Meeting held on Monday 21st September 2020.

Committee Members:	Cllrs J Anscombe (Chair), L Beech, I Pilcher, J Skinner.

Non-Voting Advisory
Representatives: 	Cllr G Edwards (SCALGA)

Cllrs: 	P Darby,

Deputy Town Clerk:	Mrs C Smith
Admin Assistant: 	Ms K Furnass

Public: 1


1. Apologies for Absence.
Family Action, Mrs C Peak – Holiday
Cllr W Bensley – Holiday

2. Declarations of interest.
There were no declarations of interest. 

5.34pm The meeting was opened for public participation – see appendix 1

5.44pm The meeting was resumed.

3. Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting 27th May 2020 were agreed. 

4. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
The policy for grave digging would be added to the next agenda.

5. To receive and consider Recreation and Community Service Issues from non-member Councillors (at the discretion of the Chairman, prior notification must be given).
5.1 	To note only -  Cllr Edwards mentioned Mr O’Hanlon’s request as in appendix 1

6. To receive and consider urgent items at the discretion of the Chairman (prior notification must be given. None received.

7. To receive and consider reports and/or issues relating to the following:-
7.1    Duck signage: A request had been received from a member of public for signs to warn motorists of ducks. This had been previously considered by the council and it was agreed not to provide signs. It was reported that the ducks were not so prolific in the Town Centre at this time and no feeding signs would be more appropriate. It was suggested not to provide any signs and  for the Deputy Clerk to chase Breckland on cleaning pavements and providing signs.
	It was agreed not to provide any signs and for the Deputy Clerk to chase Breckland on cleaning the pavements and providing signs.

7.2    Orford Road: Correspondence had been received from a resident in regard to the poor state of the play equipment facilities at Orford Road. The Deputy Clerk reported that the area was indeed very tired. One option would be to look into funding. The resident could possibly be asked to help with a public consultation. 
	It was agreed for the Town Clerk to write to the resident.
	Questions were raised by a Councillor about the Charity Commission and accounts. This was not relevant to the agenda item and was not taken any further at this time.

7.3    Allotments: 
7.3.1 Vacant Plots – No vacancies currently, with a waiting list.
7.3.2 Walnut trees – As reported in the public section under Appendix 1. 
         The Deputy Clerk had met with the tenant and asked him to maintain the trees at a height of 
          between 5/6ft.
          It was agreed for the tenant’s proposal to grow and maintain the trees at a height of ten
          feet.

7.3.3  Management of vermin – A complaint had been received from a tenant about the lack of management of vermin at the allotments. A discussion followed with the Deputy Clerk reporting how the monthly checks were carried out and on the history of what the Pest Control firm were contracted to do. How help with feeders and poison control had been offered to all the tenants by the firm, none of which had been taken up. 
It was suggested that the complainant possibly had too high a standard for the running of the allotments. The Deputy Clerk offered to meet with the tenant.
	It was agreed for the Deputy Clerk to meet with the tenant.

7.4    Report on Open Spaces coming on board from the new developments: The new play areas are ready to be handed over to the Town Council. The first phases play equipment were well catered for and it was suggested that outside gym equipment was suitable for the next phase.
	A meeting with Abel Homes is to take place before the next planning meeting.

7.5    Report on new hedging at the Recreation Ground and the Oaklands: Some of the hedging at the Rec has been vandalised and other parts affected by the adverse weather conditions. These were to be replaced with Hawthorn in the failed areas. This would be funded by the Rotary and maintained for another year when the Town Council would take over. 
	Thanks’ were noted to the Rotary for their work.

7.6    Yearly inspection reports for all play areas: Inspections are carried out on all pieces of equipment on all the play areas. It was reported that it was a very comprehensive report. The Deputy Clerk explained that any work would be prioritised and scheduled in. All work that could be done inhouse would be. Outside contractors would be used were necessary. 
   As Orford Road is badly affected in wet weather it was suggested for the Project Officer to look at grants. Proposals could be looked at in advance of the next meeting agenda.
It was agreed for the Project Officer to look at grants and proposals, and for these to go on the  next meeting agenda.

7.7    Issues raised for the next agenda: It was asked for the App on cycling to be on the next agenda.
        The Chair informed the meeting that this was already being discussed by Councillors under the
        Transport, Access & environment Committee.

8. 	Date for the next meeting: 
The date of the next meeting 23rd November 2020.


Meeting Closed at 6.40pm.                                                        Chairman…………………………


An allotment tenant had put in a request to the Town Council asking for permission for him to form and maintain a 10ft hedge on his allotment from Walnut trees that had previously been cut down by the Council but had resprouted. He asked to be allowed to grow the trees, so they were able to bear fruit again and provide a sanctuary for birds. Pictures of the trees were shown via zoom. Appendix 1

For the benefit of the meeting the Deputy Clerk gave a brief history of the trees.
A brief conversation followed with Cllr Edwards, SCALGA representative, offering to mediate with the tenant. 
Initials: ____
